
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Term 4 2022 All events are subject to the weather conditions and/or COVID restrictions in effect at that time. 

Wednesdays SRE and Ethics;  
Year 6 transition afternoons at Port Hacking HS (27 October to 24 November) 

23-9-2022 Last Day of Term 3 

10-10-2022 First Day of School for all STUDENTS and Teachers. (The teachers do not have a staff development day at the at the 

beginning of Term 4) 
14-10-2022 PSSA Sport Resumes 

17-10-2022 NAPLAN Check-in Assessments Stage 2 and Stage 3 begin 

25-10-2022 Kindergarten Orientation 1. Please arrive at 9:30am for a 9:45am start. 

2-11-2022 Kindergarten Orientation 2. Please arrive at 9:30am for a 9:45am start. 

2-11-2022 Stage 2 Museum in-School Visit 

10-11-2022 Kindergarten Orientation 3. Please arrive at 9:30am for a 9:45am start. 

22-11 & 1-12 Stage 2 Claymation in-School Experience 

30-11-2022 Last Day for Special Religious Education and Ethics Classes 

30-11-2022 Community “Thank You” Morning Tea 

2-12-2022 Last Day of PSSA Sport for Term 4 

8-12-2022 Proposed Date for P&C Disco and PSSA Raffle Draw 

9-12-2022 Year 6 Fete Day 

13-12-2022 Presentation Morning 

14-12-2022 Sport Presentation Morning 

14-12-2022 Stage 2 Claymation Presentation 

14-12-2022 Reports Sent Home to Parents 

15-12-2022 Year 6 Farewell 5:50 – 8:30pm 

Friday 16-12-2022 Year 6 Graduation Ceremony from Primary School 

Monday 
 19-12-2022 

Year 6 Excursion 

Monday  
19-12-2022 

Last Day of School for 2022 for students and teachers (The staff have completed addition professional learning 
after school over the past two terms instead a professional learning day on 20-12-2022). 

Term 3 has flown by and we would like to thank the 
whole school community for your support. We are 
grateful to see that at every event we hold, parents 
always want to be involved in the school community. 
The P&C have held several community events, all of 
which were very successful.  
 
We ask that the community please keep an eye on the 
school during the school holidays and call 1300 880 021 
if you notice anything suspicious.  
 
Students return on Monday 10 October as there is no 
Staff Development Day. Staff have also completed their 
end of Term 4 Staff Development Day after school 

which means their last day will be the same as the 
students on Monday 19 December. 
 
In Term 4 we are looking forward to welcoming our 
new Kindergarten students at the transition days. If 
you have a child starting next year, it is very important 
to complete the online enrolment form so we are ready 
to welcome your child and you to our transition days.  

 
Work Around the School – Please Use Caution 
During the holiday time we are hoping to have a 
covered walkway linking Block F (Library, K-2 and 
special education classrooms) with the toilet blocks.  
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We have also arranged for the canteen area gates to be 
replaced with bi-folding doors. This will make the 
canteen area more user friendly and improve the 
comfort for everyone working in Block A (the 2-3 storey 
building).   
 
Our playground upgrade is progressing well and 
hopefully the wet weather will not hamper this over 
the school holidays. The synthetic multipurpose court 
is beginning to take shape. 
 
In the meantime, we are still using the double gates in 
Wandella Road to exit and enter the school. This 
involves walking over uneven ground that can be 
slippery when wet. 
If you are affected by balance issues or a physical 
impairment, please use the gates in Sylva Avenue 
instead. We are all responsible for our personal safety. 
 

Staffing Update 
A number of students and staff have been away from 
school over the past few weeks (mainly due to COVID, 
the flu and other viruses circulating throughout the 
community). This means that when casuals are not 
available, some classes are split, or other support 
programs have been collapsed. 
 

 
This week the staff held a small morning tea to 
acknowledge the selfless dedication given to so many 
students in our school by Mrs Connie Metros, who 
announced her retirement at the end of last year. Mrs 
Metros leaves a wonderful legacy for so many students 
and teachers whom she has helped.  
 

Preparing for 2023 Classes 
If you have information that you would like the school 
to consider for 2023, please organise an interview with 
your child’s class teacher, assistant principal, or Mrs 
Wilkins now.  
 
Placing students in classes is a complex process and a 
lot of factors are taken into consideration to ensure the 

best placement for each student with the resources 
available to the school. 
No promises can be made, because we need to 
consider all the students and meet with Department of 
Education funding protocols.  
 
We are in a better position to consider your 
information if it is conveyed well in advance. 
 

Repetition 
Research has shown that repetition is only effective in 
a small number of cases, so this is not a decision that 
can be rushed through at the last minute. Parents may 
be required to: 

• speak with the school counsellor to organise 
an assessment.  

• answer surveys along with class teachers, and  

• meet with the learning support team so that a 
fully informed decision can be made.  

If you were thinking about repetition for your child, 
you should have already made an appointment with 
Mrs Wilkins or your child’s assistant principal. 
 

Stage 3 Wax Museum Displays – People of 
significance. 
As part of the HSIE program for Stage 3, our students 
researched a world leader who they found to be 
inspirational. This week Stage 3 students proudly 
shared their displays with students, teachers and their 
parents.  
 

 
 

 
 



 

 
 

 
 

  
 

   
 

  
 



 
 

      
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
Principal’s Awards  
Congratulations to Zalia (4/5 Onyx) who has received 
her Principal’s Awards for being a safe, respectful and 
responsible student.  

 
 
Check-in assessment 
Students in Years 3, 4, 5 and 6 will soon be participating 
in the Check- in Assessment. The Check-in assessment 
is an NSW Department of Education online literacy and 
numeracy assessment available to support schools to 
assess and monitor student learning. 

Newsletters      
Our “Kookaburra Gazette” is published at the end of     
every even week and can be received by email, 

Facebook “Miranda PS (official)”, the NSW Education 
Parent app (now on Apple and Android): 
https://education.nsw.gov.au/campaigns/schools-
digital-strategy/nsw-education-parent-app 

  

https://education.nsw.gov.au/campaigns/schools-digital-strategy/nsw-education-parent-app
https://education.nsw.gov.au/campaigns/schools-digital-strategy/nsw-education-parent-app


 



 
 

 

 

 
 



 
 

 
       
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

                                                    

 

 

   

 

 

                                       



 
 



 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 



 
 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 
 

 


